
Strategic HR Director 
NICSHR  
2-4 Bruce Street
BELFAST, BT2 7JD

FROM: JILL MINNE  

DATE: 10 SEPTEMBER 2021 

TO: ALL INDUSTRIAL COLLEAGUES 

2021 PAY AWARD 

My note to you of 4 June advised that payment of the industrial pay award for 2021 
would be made in October. 

I can now confirm that, subject to satisfactory testing, payment of the 2021 pay award 
for industrial colleagues will be made in the 16 September pay run for weekly paid staff 
and October salaries for those paid monthly.    

This bulletin and Frequently Asked Questions relating to the 2021 pay award will be 
made available on the DoF website Working in NICS – Pay. This bulletin will also be 
available on the Employee Services Portal. 

Your contact point for any specific queries in relation to your pay is HR Connect. 

JILL MINNE 

https://www.finance-ni.gov.uk/topics/working-northern-ireland-civil-service/civil-service-pay

